
Weathersfield Township Trustees  Special Meeting 8:00a.m. 
 
 
  November 2nd  , 2017 
 
 
Mr. Blair called the meeting to order. 
 
Roll call:         Steven J. Gerberry – absent  Marvin J. McBride -  present 
                     H. Gilson Blair - present             Fred R. Bobovnyk -  absent        
 
17-141 Mr. McBride made a motion acknowledging receipt of the recommendation of  
Zoning Hrg the Weathersfield Zoning Commission and to set a hearing on the proposed 

amendments to the Weathersfield Township Zoning Regulation. 
 

Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 519.12, the Weathersfield Township 
Board of Trustees has received the recommendation of the Weathersfield 
Township Zoning Commission to amend the Weathersfield Township Zoning 
Regulation, and the recommendation of the Trumbull County Planning 
Commission recommending approval of the proposed amendments.  The 
Trustees hereby set a date and time to hold a public hearing on the proposed 
amendments on: Tuesday, November 14, 2017 at 6:30 PM, at the Township 
Administration Building; and 

 
The Zoning Inspector is hereby directed to advertise the public hearing once 
in a newspaper of general circulation in the township at least ten days prior to 
the date of the hearing; and 
 
The Zoning Inspector is hereby directed to maintain a copy of the proposed 
amendments to the Zoning Regulation at the Township Administration 
Building, 1451 Prospect Street, Mineral Ridge Ohio, 44440, for public 
inspection between 8:00 am and 4:00 pm, Monday through Friday. 

 
Mr. Blair seconded the motion. 
Vote: Mr. Blair – yes   Mr. McBride -yes    
Motion carried. 

 
 
DISCUSSION  
 
 Claim from Suzan Bollinger for compensation for emotional distress. 

 
Township Attorney Cherry Poteet presented to the Board a claim from Suzan 
Bollinger, received through her attorney Debora Witten, for financial 
compensation for the emotional destress Ms. Bollinger states she suffered as 
a result of an unfortunate situation that occurred when the planned burial plot 
for her father at Kerr Cemetery was found to have been previously sold. 
Another gravesite was selected, however, the graveside service was delayed.  
As a gesture of goodwill, Weathersfield Kerr Cemetery waived the opening 
and closing fees for the grave, which would have totaled approximately 
$900.00.  Ms. Bollinger is requesting additional compensation.  
 
Attorney Poteet asked if any member of the Board wished to make a motion to 
grant Ms. Bollinger financial compensation for her emotional distress.  No 
motion was made.   
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17-142       Mr. McBride made a motion to adjourn. 
Adjourn          Mr. Blair seconded the motion. 

Vote: Mr. Blair -yes  Mr. McBride - yes    
Motion carried. 
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